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The Parliamentary Gazetteer of England and Wales 1851
The Scottish Review 1892
Merlin Jean Markale 1995-06-01 Was Merlin a mythical character or a real person?
If he was a real person, when and where did he live? In this provocative survey of
all the known literary and historical sources, Jean Markale pieces together a
compelling story of who and what Merlin might have been. Combining his
investigation of the sources with fragments of Celtic mythology, Druidic culture,
and the esoteric tradition, Markale draws an enlightening portrait of the
archetypal Wild Man and shaman known as Merlin, who lived in the Lowlands of
Scotland late in the sixth century, some fifty years after the reign of King
Arthur. In a state of divine madness Merlin sought refuge in the forest, where he
inherited the gift of prophecy. With him was his companion, Vivian, an essential
element of the Merlin legend. Their sacred clearing in the woods--described in
some legends as an invisible castle of glass or air--was the site of their
ecstatic journey of enlightenment and union with nature. From his place in the
Cosmic Tree and outside of time, Merlin the enchanter challenges us to reexamine
our way of life. When the Merlin legend resurfaced in the twelth century, his
message of the universal brotherhood of all beings and things called out to a
rapidly urbanizing society that was losing touch with nature. His warning, which
went unheeded, is no less relevant to us today than it was at the dawn of the
modern era.
North Wales Folk Tales for Children Fiona Collins 2016-05-02 If you love magic and
adventure, here is the book for you. In this treasure trove of tales, storyteller
Fiona Collins has collected the best-loved stories from the misty, magical
mountains, rushing rivers and green rolling hills of North Wales.In these stories
you will meet dragons, giants, wizards, monsters and one extremely powerful witch
– and of course the Tylwyth Teg, the Welsh fairies. From ‘Once upon a time...’ to
‘Happy ever after’ you will be transported to North Wales, where even the stones
have stories to tell.
Abbeys, Castles, and Ancient Halls of England and Wales; Their Legendary Lore and
Popular History. Re-ed., Revised, and Enlarged by Alexander Gunn John Timbs 1872
Merlin and the Discovery of Avalon in the New World Graham Phillips 2005-10-12 The
first book to present the true identity of the mythic figure Merlin • Uncovers
historical evidence that the legend of Merlin was based on the life of a real man
• Reveals that Avalon, Merlin’s final resting place, was an island in the United
States The legendary figure Merlin is known throughout the world as the wizard of
Camelot who was counselor to King Arthur and helped that monarch create the Round
Table. Through the course of a 20-year investigation Graham Phillips has uncovered
evidence that this famous story was based on the life of an actual historical
figure: the son of a Roman consul who became the last of the Romans to rule
Britain in the fifth century A.D. Furthermore, the evidence reveals that he died
and was buried in what is now the United States. According to legend, Merlin ended
his life on the mystical island of Avalon. A 1500-year-old saga tells how Merlin
left Britain on a boat bound for a mysterious island to the west. The places
described in Merlin’s voyage, Phillips argues, would only have been seen by
someone who had journeyed to the New World. For example, the island where boiling
fountains bubble from the ground could be the geysers of Iceland, and the island
with rivers of ice, the glaciers of Greenland. During his research Phillips
discovered that a site believed to be Merlin’s grave was found by the first
British settlers in North America: a secret location said to have been preserved
in the works of William Shakespeare and the coded writings of the Freemasons.
Phillips follows a trail of historical clues that leads ultimately to a mysterious
New England tomb. Here a final encrypted message not only reveals the whereabouts
of Merlin’s grave but contains evidence that Merlin’s descendants still survive
and, through a merger with the Spencer family of Princess Diana, may once again
ascend the British throne.
Tales and Sketches of Wales Charles Wilkins (of Merthyr-Tydfil.) 1879
A Companion to Arthurian Literature Helen Fulton 2012-01-30 This Companion offers
a chronological sweep of the canon of Arthurian literature - from its earliest
beginnings to the contemporary manifestations of Arthur found in film and
electronic media. Part of the popular series, Blackwell Companions to Literature
and Culture, this expansive volume enables a fundamental understanding of
Arthurian literature and explores why it is still integral to contemporary
culture. Offers a comprehensive survey from the earliest to the most recent works
Features an impressive range of well-known international contributors Examines
contemporary additions to the Arthurian canon, including film and computer games
Underscores an understanding of Arthurian literature as fundamental to western
literary tradition
Merlin and Wales Michael Dames 2002 Merlin’s name still lives on as powerfully as
that of King Arthur himself in tales and place names that span Wales, Cornwall,
Cumbria and Caledonia. The myths about this most famous of magicians carry
Egyptian and Roman traces, and emerge in several languages and centuries, in oral
tales, folk-rites, early literatures and visual symbols. But who was Merlin? Did
he ever exist? Michael Dames shows us the many aspects of this elusive and
mercurial figure - enchanter, sage and madman, poet and god.
Wales and the Medieval Colonial Imagination M. Faletra 2014-07-24 Focusing on
works by some of the major literary figures of the period, Faletra argues that the
legendary history of Britain that flourished in medieval chronicles and Arthurian
romances traces its origins to twelfth-century Anglo-Norman colonial interest in
Wales and the Welsh.
Lonely Planet Wales Lonely Planet
South Wales and the Rising of 1839 Ivor Wilks 2021-02-25 First published in 1984,
this book provides the first full study of the carefully planned rising of south
Wales miners and ironworkers in 1839 and of its collapse at the confrontation with
soldiers of the 45th regiment of Newport. It examines not only the rising itself,
but the factors that made it, if not inevitable, then likely. It argues that while
the workers’ movement was an immediate response to the grim circumstances of the
workplace, it was also deeply rooted in the centuries-old Welsh experience of
repression. This title will be of particular interest to students of Victorian
political and social history and well as the history of Wales.
The Arthur of the Welsh 2020-10-15 Little, if anything, is known historically of
Arthur, yet for centuries the romances of Arthur and his court dominated the
imaginative literature of Europe in many languages. The roots of this vast
flowering of the Arthurian legend are to be found in early Welsh tradition, and
this volume gives an account of the Arthurian literature produced in Wales, in
both Welsh and Latin, during the Middle Ages. The distinguished contributors offer
a comprehensive view of recent scholarship relating to Arthurian literature in
early Welsh and other Brythonic sources. The volume includes chapters on the

The True History of Merlin the Magician Anne Lawrence-Mathers 2012-10-15 A
medieval historian examines what we really know about the man who was “Merlin the
Magician” and his impact on Britain. Merlin has remained an enthralling and
curious individual since he was first introduced in the twelfth century in
Geoffrey of Monmouth’s Historia Regum Britanniae. But although the Merlin of
literature and Arthurian myth is well known, his “historical” figure and his
relation to medieval magic are less familiar. In this book Anne Lawrence-Mathers
explores just who he was and what he has meant to Britain. The historical Merlin
was no rough magician: he was a learned figure from the cutting edge of medieval
science and adept in astrology, cosmology, prophecy, and natural magic, as well as
being a seer and a proto-alchemist. His powers were convincingly real—and useful,
for they helped to add credibility to the “long-lost” history of Britain which
first revealed them to a European public. Merlin’s prophecies reassuringly
foretold Britain’s path, establishing an ancient ancestral line and linking
biblical prophecy with more recent times. Merlin helped to put British history
into world history. Lawrence-Mathers also explores the meaning of Merlin’s magic
across the centuries, arguing that he embodied ancient Christian and pagan magical
traditions, recreated for a medieval court and shaped to fit a new moral
framework. Linking Merlin’s reality and power with the culture of the Middle Ages,
this remarkable book reveals the true impact of the most famous magician of all
time. “The story of how the image of Merlin as political prophet, magician and
half-demon evolved in the Middle Ages is as fascinating as any romance.”—Euan
Cameron
A History of Wales from the Earliest Period Owen Morien Morgan 1911
The Mysteries of Merlin John Michael Greer 2020-05-08 This innovative system of
self-initiation into ceremonial magic provides Druids with powerful rituals based
on the life stages of the great magician Merlin. Featuring eight full ceremonial
workings to perform throughout the year, this impressive guide deepens your
spirituality and connects you to mysteries passed down across the ages. John
Michael Greer presents a wealth of information on Merlin's life and myths as well
as ancient initiations and how they intertwined with Celtic deities. Even if you
have no experience with Druid magic, this book's detailed instructions make it
easy to start your journey or enhance your spiritual path in exciting ways. By
marrying ceremonial magic with the legend of Merlin, this vital work unlocks
ancient wisdom for the modern magician.
The Arthurian Place Names of Wales Scott Lloyd 2017-02-27 This new book examines
all of the available source materials, dating from the ninth century to the
present, that have associated Arthur with sites in Wales. The material ranges from
Medieval Latin chronicles, French romances and Welsh poetry through to the
earliest printed works, antiquarian notebooks, periodicals, academic publications
and finally books, written by both amateur and professional historians alike, in
the modern period that have made various claims about the identity of Arthur and
his kingdom. All of these sources are here placed in context, with the issues of
dating and authorship discussed, and their impact and influence assessed. This
book also contains a gazetteer of all the sites mentioned, including those yet to
be identified, and traces their Arthurian associations back to their original
source.
Merlin Stephen Knight 2009 Stephen Knight traces the myth of Merlin from to the
early Welsh figure of Myrddin, through centuries of literature and art, and to
contemporary examples of literature, film, and television.
The Arthur of the Welsh Rachel Bromwich 2008 This volume is unique in offering a
comprehensive discussion of the subject. It will appeal widely to medievalists, to
Welsh and Celtic scholars and to those non-specialists who have felt the
fascination of the figure of Arthur and wish to know more. Little, if anything, is
known historically of Arthur, yet for centuries the romances of Arthur and his
court dominated the imaginative literature of Europe in many languages. The roots
of this vast flowering of the Arthurian legend are to be found in early Welsh
tradition and this volume gives an account of the Arthurian literature produced in
Wales, in both Welsh and Latin, during the Middle Ages. The distinguished
contributors offer a comprehensive view of recent scholarship relating to
Arthurian literature in early Welsh and other Brythonic sources. The volume
includes chapters on the "historical" Arthur, Arthur in early Welsh verse, the
legend of Merlin, the tales of Culhwch ac Olwen, Geraint, Owain, Peredur, The
Dream of Rhonabwy and Trystan ac Esyllt. Other chapters investigate the evidence
for the growth of the Arthurian theme in the Triads and in the Historia Regum
Britanniae of Geoffrey of Monmouth, and discuss the Breton connection and the
gradual transmission of the legend to the non-Celtic world.
The Political Prophecy in England ... Rupert Taylor 1911
Folklore of Wales Anne Ross 2001-09-01 Wales is a Celtic country and the Celts
have always treasured oral learning and recitation. Indeed they have a passion for
committing facts to memory rather than relying on the written word. So it is no
surprise, as we can see from Anne Ross's study, that Welsh folklore and storytelling is so rich and varied. In addition to examining the part played by the
medieval church in this oral tradition, individual chapters cover legends
associated with place-names; calendar customs; giants and monsters; omens and
second sight; witches, ghosts and faries; supernatural birds and animals; folk
healing and herbal remedies. The landscape is studded with the remains of ancient
monuments, which are seen as the creation of gods and heroes. Every lake had its
legend, whether it be inhabited by a grim, monstrous afanc, or by a beautiful,
enchanted maiden, or maybe harbours a drowned settlement where the bell still
tolls to warm of approaching storms. Giants stalk the land, while faries can be
dangerous, hostile and demanding propitiation. Omens of potential marriage
partners were avidly sought by girls, while ghostly death-lights - corpse candles
- could be seen moving relentlessly towards the person who was doomed to death. A
whole world of the past is to be found in this rich treasure house of inherited
lore.
Romantic Women Writers and Arthurian Legend Katie Garner 2017-12-11 This book
reveals the breadth and depth of women’s engagements with Arthurian romance in the
late eighteenth and early nineteenth centuries. Tracing the variety of women’s
responses to the medieval revival through Gothic literature, travel writing,
scholarship, and decorative gift books, it argues that differences in the kinds of
Arthurian materials read by and prepared for women produced a distinct female
tradition in Arthurian writing. Examining the Arthurian interests of the bestselling female poets of the day, Felicia Hemans and Letitia Elizabeth Landon, and
uncovering those of many of their contemporaries, the Arthurian myth in the
Romantic period is a vibrant location for debates about the function of romance,
the role of the imagination, and women’s place in literary history.
merlin-wales
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'historical' Arthur, Arthur in early Welsh verse, the legend of Merlin, the tales
of Culhwch ac Olwen, Geraint, Owain, Peredur, The Dream of Rhonabwy and Trystan ac
Esyllt. Other chapters investigate the evidence for the growth of the Arthurian
theme in the Triads and in the Historia Regum Britanniae of Geoffrey of Monmouth,
and discuss the Breton connection and the gradual transmission of the legend to
the non-Celtic world. The volume, which is unique in offering a comprehensive
discussion of the subject, will appeal widely to medievalists, to Welsh and Celtic
scholars, and to those non-specialists who have felt the fascination of the figure
of Arthur and wish to know more.
The Mertowney Mountain Interviews Richard Leviton 2014-07-16 “You see, Edward,
editor and budding Grail Knight, you’re part of the Merlin myth, and you have been
for a long time,” said Merlin enigmatically. The figure of Merlin, magician,
enchanter, trickster, strategist of King Arthur’s Camelot, wise old man of Celtic
myth, has intrigued and enthralled readers for centuries, but who, really, was he?
Did he ever actually exist? Boston editor Edward Burbage is given a unique
opportunity to find out. He’s invited to Merlin’s home on Mertowney Mountain to
interview him. The invitation includes free transportation, and Merlin’s mountain
is not in this world, and for that matter, how on Earth could Burbage be talking
to Merlin anyway? Merlin is supposed to be only a character from an old myth,
isn’t he? Over the course of five years, starting in 2034, Burbage conducts his
interviews, and the revelations Merlin makes are astounding. He has been many
mythic figures, taken on many guises, such as the Irish Cuchulainn, the Egyptian
Anubis, the Navaho Monster Slayer, the Greek Herakles, the Polynesian Maui, and
even a few holy men like Saint Columba of Iona and John the Evangelist of Patmos,
author of Revelation. He’s worked as initiator, war-god, slayer of inimical
spirits, prophet, seer, a guide to the soul in the after-life, geomancer,
terraformer, a fisher up of islands, and especially a devoted field agent to the
Great Mother, Herself operating under many guises such as Morrigan, Isis, Changing
Woman, and Hera. But why has Edward Burbage been brought to Mertowney Mountain?
It’s not just so Merlin can tell his true story. Merlin has a plan for him, and
he’s preparing things all the time he’s recounting his exploits. Edward Burbage
has a key role to play in the next installment of the long life of Merlin. He’s
about to step onto the world stage of myth disclosing a long withheld mystery, the
secret of the Mer-Line, the truth and power behind Merlin himself.
Henry II Christopher Harper-Bill 2007 Henry II is the most imposing figure among
the medieval kings of England. His fiefs & domains extended from the Atlantic to
the Mediterranean, & his court was frequented by the greatest thinkers of his
time. Best known for his dramatic conflicts, it was also a crucial period in the
evolution of legal & governmental institutions.
Merlin, Or, The Early History of King Arthur Henry Benjamin Wheatley 1899
DICTIONARY OF NATIONAL BIOGRAPHY 1894
Merlin Stephen Knight 2018-10-18 Merlin, the wizard of Arthurian legend, has been
a source of enduring fascination for centuries. In this authoritative,
entertaining, and generously illustrated book, Stephen Knight traces the myth of
Merlin back to its earliest roots in the early Welsh figure of Myrddin. He then
follows Merlin as he is imagined and reimagined through centuries of literature
and art, beginning with Geoffrey of Monmouth, whose immensely popular History of
the Kings of Britain (1138) transmitted the story of Merlin to Europe at large. He
covers French and German as well as Anglophone elements of the myth and brings the
story up to the present with discussions of a globalized Merlin who finds his way
into popular literature, film, television, and New Age philosophy. Knight argues
that Merlin in all his guises represents a conflict basic to Western societies-the
clash between knowledge and power. While the Merlin story varies over time, the
underlying structural tension remains the same whether it takes the form of bard
versus lord, magician versus monarch, scientist versus capitalist, or academic
versus politician. As Knight sees it, Merlin embodies the contentious duality
inherent to organized societies. In tracing the applied meanings of knowledge in a
range of social contexts, Knight reveals the four main stages of the Merlin myth:
Wisdom (early Celtic British), Advice (medieval European), Cleverness (early
modern English), and Education (worldwide since the nineteenth century). If a
wizard can be captured within the pages of a book, Knight has accomplished the
feat.
Merlin Gordon Strong 2010-09-08 Merlin is celebrated as the archetypal wizard, an
enigmatic mage whose gifts of prophecy and miracle-working have made him the
greatest magician of all time. Bringing his unmatched knowledge of medieval
history, myth, and magick to the legend of Merlin, Gordon Strong vividly
reconstructs the famed wizard's life among kings and knights, damsels and dragons,
and lost kingdoms. From serving as King Arthur's adviser to obtaining intimate
knowledge of Atlantis to launching the quest for the Holy Grail, each aspect of
Merlin is illuminated as never before. Piecing together fascinating connections to
Druidry, Celtic and Welsh culture, and Tarot, Strong offers new depths of insight
into an existence steeped in war, madness, love, lust, and above all, sorcery.
Praise: "This is not a book about a dead king in a past and distant land, but an
evocation of an impulse within all our psyches, which can vivify our future."—Alan
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Richardson, author of Aleister Crowley and Dion Fortune
Merlin Geoffrey Ashe 2011-11-08 Merlin, seer and wonder-worker at King Arthur's
court, makes his debut in the highly inventive 'History of the Kings of Britain',
written during the 1130s by an author known to posterity as Geoffrey of Monmouth.
One of the most influential books of the Middle Ages, it planted Arthur himself in
European minds. As for Merlin, he seems to be wholly a creation of Geoffrey's
active brain. Or was he? This new book by the leading Arthurian scholar of today
offers a succession of surprises. The Merlin of legend was born to be a magician.
He was 'immaculately' conceived and was able to interpret dreams and utter
prophecies. Even his fate was imbued with magic. Like Arthur, he acquired
immortality and sleeps on Bardsey Island, in a subterranean chamber with nine
companions. Geoffrey Ashe reveals the man behind the myth, establishing beyond
doubt the historicity of a Welsh prophet called Myrddin Emrys. Despite his
'supernatural' status it is Merlin, of all the great characters in the Arthurian
world, who has the strongest claims to having existed.
Merlin; Or, The Early History of King Arthur Merlin 1899
Wales Sir Owen Morgan Edwards 1896
Literature, Nationalism, and Memory in Early Modern England and Wales Philip
Schwyzer 2004-10-21 The Tudor era has long been associated with the rise of
nationalism in England, yet nationalist writing in this period often involved the
denigration and outright denial of Englishness. Philip Schwyzer argues that the
ancient, insular, and imperial nation imagined in the works of writers such as
Shakespeare and Spenser was not England, but Britain. Disclaiming their AngloSaxon ancestry, the English sought their origins in a nostalgic vision of British
antiquity. Focusing on texts including The Faerie Queene, English and Welsh
antiquarian works, The Mirror for Magistrates, Henry V and King Lear, Schwyzer
charts the genesis, development and disintegration of British nationalism in the
sixteenth and early seventeenth centuries. An important contribution to the
expanding scholarship on early modern Britishness, this study gives detailed
attention to Welsh texts and traditions, arguing that Welsh sources crucially
influenced the development of English literature and identity.
Tales of Merlin, Arthur, and the Magic Arts Elis Gruffydd 2023-02-21 The original
Welsh stories of these beloved characters and their world for the first time in
English The stories in Tales of Merlin, Arthur, and the Magic Arts deal with wellknown figures from medieval Britain who will be familiar to many readers—though
not from the versions presented here. These freshly translated tales emerge from
the remarkable and enormous sixteenth-century Chronicle of the Six Ages of the
World by the Welshman Elis Gruffydd. Tales of Merlin, Arthur, and the Magic Arts
revives the original legends of these Welsh heroes alongside stories of the
continued survival of the magical arts, from antiquity to the Renaissance, and the
broader cultural world of the Welsh. These stories provide a vivid and faithful
rendering of Merlin, Arthur, and the many original folktales left out of the
widespread accounts of their exploits.
Folk-lore of West and Mid-Wales Jonathan Ceredig Davies 1911
The Rough Guide to Wales Catherine Le Nevez 2012-08-16 Full-colour throughout, The
Rough Guide to Wales is the ultimate guide to this beautiful country. With 30
years experience and our trademark 'tell it like it is' writing style, Rough
Guides cover all the basics with practical, on-the-ground details, as well as
unmissable alternatives to the usual must-see sights. At the top of your list and
guaranteed to get you value for money, each guide also reviews the best
accommodation and restaurants in all price brackets. We know there are times for
saving, and times for splashing out. In The Rough Guide to Wales: - Over 50
colour-coded maps featuring every listing - Area-by-area chapter highlights - Top
5 boxes - Things not to miss section Make the most of your trip with The Rough
Guide to Wales. Now available in ePub format.
A History of Wales Owen Morgan 1911
The Dictionary of National Biography Sir Leslie Stephen 1909
Tales of Merlin, Arthur, and the Magic Arts Elis Gruffydd 2023-02-21 The original
Welsh stories of these beloved characters and their world for the first time in
English The stories in Tales of Merlin, Arthur, and the Magic Arts deal with wellknown figures from medieval Britain who will be familiar to many readers—though
not from the versions presented here. These freshly translated tales emerge from
the remarkable and enormous sixteenth-century Chronicle of the Six Ages of the
World by the Welshman Elis Gruffydd. Tales of Merlin, Arthur, and the Magic Arts
revives the original legends of these Welsh heroes alongside stories of the
continued survival of the magical arts, from antiquity to the Renaissance, and the
broader cultural world of the Welsh. These stories provide a vivid and faithful
rendering of Merlin, Arthur, and the many original folktales left out of the
widespread accounts of their exploits.
Abbeys, Castles and Ancient Halls of England and Wales: North John Timbs 1872
Merlin Peter H. Goodrich 2004-06 This book deals with all aspects of the Merlin
legend, from its origins to its expression in medieval and modern literature,
film, and popular culture. Two of the reprinted essays are translated into English
for the first time.
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